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I am delighted and very proud with the examination grades that our year 11 students have achieved 

and been awarded this year.  I would like to say well done and congratulations to the whole school 

community.    

I am particularly delighted that the vast majority of our students have been successful in securing 

their preferred post 16 pathway, which in these difficult times is a phenomenal achievement.  The 

whole of CODA wishes all of our students the very best in their next stages of life. 

The results that our students have achieved are our best ever and continue to demonstrate the 

continuing improvements CODA is making.  43% of our students achieved a grade 4 or above in both 

English and mathematics and 22% have achieved a grade 5 or above in both English and 

mathematics.  This is another improvement from the previous year.   

I am especially proud that 22 different students achieved the top grade of a 9 in a number of 

subjects.  Also, 46 students achieved at least one grade 7 or above, this is over one quarter of the 

year group.  

Although there have been many success stories, I would like to highlight the following students for 

their phenomenal performances which included the following grades; K Bhela who achieved five 

grade 9’s and one grade 8, M Edwards who achieved two grade 9’s and two grade 8’s, A Reeves who 

achieved one grade 9 and four grade 8’s, M Reeves who achieved one grade 9 and two grade 8’s, J 

Weber who achieved one grade 9 and two grade 8’s.  Well done to A Brown, G Buaku, B Coxon, R 

Dass, H Joshi, G Kumar, G Osei Bonsu, S Purewal, J Rai, A Singh, J Singh, J Singh, P Singh, P Singh and 

A Wright who also achieved a fantastic set of results which included a grade 9.  In addition, many 

congratulations to G Janagol, K Rai, P Singh and J Manners, who have achieved a phenomenal set of 

exam results including grade 7’s and 8’s. 

All of this success is not possible without the dedication and support from every member of staff at 

the school, and I would also like to thank them for ‘improving the life chances of our students’. 
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